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RICHARD A D’ANGELO
MANAGER – RATES AND REGULATORY AFFAIRS - PA
FIRST ENERGY 

2800 POTTSVILLE PIKE
P O BOX 16001
READING PA  19612-6001
Re: Metropolitan Edison Company, Pennsylvania Electric Company, and Pennsylvania Power Company Consumer Education Plan for 2008-2012 Submitted in Compliance with May 10, 2007, Final Order at Docket No. M-00061957 

Dear Mr. D’Angelo:


At Public Meeting held August 21, 2008, the Commission directed Metropolitan Edison Company (Met Ed) and Pennsylvania Electric Company (Penelec) to file initial tariff riders and proposed rates for the Consumer Education Surcharge. Met Ed and Penelec were also directed to include the following in the initial tariff rider filings:  identity of specific costs to be recovered by customer category and FERC account number including the specific sub-account(s) used to recover consumer education costs only; and an explanation of how the charge will be calculated.  On September 24, 2008, the Met Ed filed Supplement No. 7 to Tariff Electric-Pa. P.U.C. No. 50 and Penelec filed Supplement No. 6 to Tariff Electric-Pa. P.U.C. No. 79 with effective dates of January 1, 2009.  



This letter is to notify you that the filing of the initial tariff rider and proposed rate is acceptable and that Supplement No. 7 to Tariff Electric-Pa. P.U.C. No. 50 and filed Supplement No. 6 to Tariff Electric-Pa. P.U.C. No. 79 are allowed to become effective on January 1, 2009.  

Any questions concerning this filing should be addressed to J. Elaine McDonald of the Bureau of Fixed Utility Services at 717-787-1869.







Sincerely








James J. McNulty








Secretary

cc: 
J. Elaine McDonald, FUS

Kathy Aunkst, Secretary’s Bureau


